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BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ CALLED MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, August 3, 2011 - 9:00 A. M.
Board/Staff Development Meeting Room
423 School Street - Kingstree, SC

Members Present: Mrs. Barbara McKenzie, Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Charles Garner, Mr. James Darby,
Rev. Norman Gamble, Rev. W. C. Henryhand, and Mr. Joseph Lee

Others Present: Dr. Yvonne Jefferson-Bames, Dr. Bernice Cooper, Mr. Glen Kennedy, Ms. Christine
Green, Mrs. Claire Murdoch, Ms. Marva Cannion, Ms. Bonnie King, Attorney Ken Childs, Attorney Vernie
Williams, Mr. LaKarr Cooper, Ms. Michaele Dukes, Mr. Matt McColl, and Mrs. Joann Fulton

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Mrs. Barbara McKenzie.
Mr. Garner led the group in prayer; afterward all persons were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA
A motion was made by Mr. James Darby and seconded by Rev. William Henryhand to adopt the agenda.
The motion to adopt the agenda was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.

Employment of Childs and Halligan

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mr. James Darby to suspend Board policy BBE
and employ the law firm of Childs & Halligan, of Columbia, South Carolina, to provide any necessary and/or
requested legal advice and legal services to the Williamsburg County School Board and District personnel,
on the same terms, conditions, and fee structure as provided in the firm's prior employment by the
Williamsburg County School District and that requests for legal services shall normally come from the
Board Chair, the District Superintendent, and/or the Superintendent's representative, and finally, that this
law firm shall serve at the pleasure of the Board.

Rev. Gamble asked, the Chair, that since the motion was on suspension of the policy, and not the actual
hiring, on what basis was the Board suspending the policy? He said that policies required two readings,
and that the policy is not a matter of procedures in terms of rules and regulations.

Rev. Henryhand asked the Chair if the question could be referred to Attorney Childs. Rev. Gamble stated
that for Attorney Childs to speak would be a beach of ethics, because he does not represent the school
district.

Mrs. McKenzie stated that she would like to hire Attorney Childs, because she has faith in him, and not the
other attorneys. Rev. Gamble asked if Attorney Childs was her personal attorney: Mrs. McKenzie told him
that he was not her personal attorney.

Ms. Bartelle stated that the school district has Attorney Charles Boykin, and would need a 2/3 majority vote
to hire another attorney.

Mrs. McKenzie then asked if the Board could motion to put Childs and Halligan on a retainer. Rev. Gamble
answered that the Board would need to ask Boykin and Davis, because they had not been dismissed: so
advice should come from the school district’s attorneys.

Called Board Meeting
August 3, 2011
Page | of 5




[image: image2.jpg]Rev. Gamble asked that the dialogue from the meeting be included in the minutes.

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Rev. William Henryhand that the Board recess for
ten minutes.

Ms. Bartelle asked the purpose of a ten minutes recess. She stated that Attorney Childs came to the Board
Meeting two weeks ago, was asked who invited him, and he refused to answer. Ms. Bartelle said that at the
very next meeting he'd shown up to be employed. She said that it was an ethical issue, a conflict of
interest, and that he had no business being at the meeting. She said he was not authorized to be there, and
to have a ten minutes recess to confer with someone who is not supposed to be at the meeting, was out of
order.

Four persons voted in favor of the motion to recess: Mr. James Darby, Rev. William Henryhand, Mr. Joseph
Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. Three persons opposed: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Rev. Norman Gamble, and
Mr. Charles Garner. The motion was carried (4-3). The Board recessed at 9:12 a. m.

A motion was made by Rev. William Henryhand and seconded by Rev. Norman Gamble that the Board
convene in Open Session. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote. The Board
convened in Open Session at 9:19 a. m.

The Chair called for a vote on the motion on the floor to employ the Childs and Halligan Law Firm. Rev.
Gamble called the point of order that the motion was not to employ, but to suspend.

Ms. Norma Bartelle stated that the Board needed a 2/3 majority vote to hire Childs and Halligan.

Rev. William Henryhand made a motion to allow Attorney Childs to speak, because it was a public mesting.
The motion was seconded by Mr. James Darby.

Ms. Bartelle said that the attorney had an economic interest at stake and could not speak, and suggested
calling the Attorney General's office or the Ethics Commission.

Rev. Gamble stated that the Board needed to secure a legal opinion from either the Attorney General or
that of the school district's attorneys.

Attorney Childs told the Chair that she had the authority, as Chair, to rule a motion in order.

A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle to table the motion to
hire the Childs and Halligan Law Firm. Three members voted in favor of the motion: Ms. Norma Bartelle,
Rev. Norman Gamble, and Mr. Charles Gamer. Four members opposed the motion: Mr. James Darby,
Rev. William Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. The motion to table failed (3-4).

A motion was made by Rev. William Henryhand and second by Mr. James Darby to hear from Attorney Ken
Childs.

Ms. Bartelle stated that Attorney Childs had an economic interest, and asked the Chair to take a ten
minutes recess to call the Attorney General's office for an opinion.

Rev. Gamble said he respected the Chair for trying to maintain order in the meeting, but he asked that all
members listen to each other. He said that during a prior meeting, a recess was called in order to contact
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[image: image3.jpg]the school district’s attorney regarding a matter, and that a recess should be calleu to contact the district's
attorney or the Attorney General on the current matter.

Mr. Darby stated that there was a motion on the floor, and with respect to minorities, members could vote
against it, but that the Board should vote, and move on.

A substitute motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle that the
Board call a ten minutes recess to secure a legal opinion. Three members voted in favor of the motion: Ms.
Norma Bartelle, Rev. Norman Gamble, and Mr. Charles Garner. Four members opposed the motion: Mr.
James Darby, Rev. William Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. The motion to recess
failed (3-4).

Mrs. Bartelle said that to move the issue at hand, the Board needed a 2/3 vote, and that the contract with
the present attorneys required a 2/3 majority for it to be suspended.

Rev. Gamble stated that the only concern was that Board had received information relative to the matter
and that the Board has chosen to ignore it, and that he would like the records to show that.

A motion was made by Rev. William Henryhand and second by Mr. James Darby to hear from Attorney Ken
Childs.

Rev. Gamble asked that the records state that he objected to the motion to hear Attorney Ken Childs.

Four members voted in favor of the motion: Mr. James Darby, Rev. William Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee,
and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. Two members opposed the motion: Ms. Norma Bartelle and Mr. Charles
Garner. One member abstained: Rev. Norman Gamble. The motion to hear from Attorney Ken Childs was
carried (4-2).

Attorney Childs stated that he has been practicing law for more than 30 years; that he represents districts
throughout the state of South Carolina, and that he had served as the attorney for Williamsburg County
School District a number of years in the past. He said that the motion that Mr. Lee made to hire was entirely
proper and ethical, and had nothing to do with Mr. Boykin and his contract. He said that many school
districts in South Carolina employ numerous attorneys. He also noted that the last sentence of the motion
states that their firm would serve at the pleasure of the Board. He stated that his firm does not have a
contract, and that they would serve as long as the Board was pleased with their services. Attorney Childs
urged the Board to act on the motion, and then they could proceed with the business of the district.

A motion was made by Mr. James Darby and seconded by Mr. William Henryhand to employ the Childs
and Halligan Law Firm.

Rev. Gamble asked that since Attorney Childs had addressed the Board, that the Board be permitted to ask
him some questions.

Rev. Gamble asked Attorney Childs if it was his opinion that the district still had Attorney Charles Boykin,
and would also be hiring his firm. Attorney Childs said that was correct.

Rev. Gamble asked Attorney Childs for the firm's hourly rate; to which Attorney Childs responded was $75
to $225 per hour (p/h). He further stated that Attorney Vernie Williams' rate was $200 p/h, and his was
$225 p/h.
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[image: image4.jpg]Rev. Gamble noted to the Board that Attorney Charles Boykin's rate is $185 p/h.

Rev. Gamble said to Attorney Childs that the last time he stated that no one invited him to the Board
Meeting; and asked if he was invited this time? He stated that the Chair had invited him to the present
meeting.

When asked if he or Attorney Williams would represent the district, Attorney Childs stated that it would
depend on the issue. He stated that Attorney Williams specializes in Special Education issues, and that his
specialties are policies or something dealing with the Board. Attorney Childs stated that Attorney Williams
also specializes in student discipline and insurance defense funds.

Rev. Gamble asked that the record state that Attorney Childs was invited to the meeting by the Board
Chair.

Ms. Bartelle asked the Chair if she had invited Attorney Childs the first time. The Chair said that she did not
invite him the first time. Ms. Bartelle then asked if other Board Members had called him. Mrs. McKenzie
said that she did not know about other Board Members.

Ms. Bartelle asked Attorney Childs who had invited him the last time. He stated that he declined to answer
that. He stated that he had come voluntarily. Ms. Bartelle stated that if Attorney Childs could not answer
that honestly, how he could honestly represent anyone.

Mr. Garner told Attorney Childs that he created a divided Board; that he came uninvited.
A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Rev. William Henryhand to close the debate.

A motion was made by Mr. James Darby and seconded by Rev. William Henryhand to hire the law firm of
Childs and Halligan.

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mr. James Darby to close the debate.

Rev. Gamble called the point of order that the motion required a 2/3 vote. The Chair stated that there were
two motions on the floor.

Mr. Lee withdrew his motion to close the debate.
The Chair called for a vote on the previous motion to hire the law firm of Childs and Halligan.

Mr. Gamner asked Mrs. McKenzie why she didn't like the current attorneys. Mrs. McKenzie said that it was
personal.

Four members voted in favor of the motion to hire: Mr. James Darby, Rev. William Henryhand, Mr. Joseph
Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. Three members opposed the motion: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Rev. Norman
Gamble, and Mr. Charles Gamer. The motion to hire the Childs and Halligan Law Firm was carried (4-3).

District Finances Update
The Chair said that she would like to have more information on the district's finance, and would deal with it
after the Executive Session.
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A motion was made by Rev. Norman Gamble and seconded by Rev. William Henryhand that the Board
convene in Executive Session to discuss items listed on the agenda.

A. Receipt of Legal Advice

B. Personnel ltems

The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Executive
Session at 9:40 a. m.

Open Session
A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Rev. Norman Gamble that the Board convene in

Open Session to vote on any matters per Executive Session discussion. The motion was carried
unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Open Session at 10:18 a. m.

A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Rev. Norman Gamble that the Board accept
the retirement of Mrs. Ruth E. Brown and Mrs. Ellen Rouse: accept the resignation of Miss Erika Myers,
Ms. Christal Tisdale, and Mr. Anthony Washington; and accept the administration’s recommendation to
employ Mrs. Sherri Johnson, Miss Megan Lowder, Ms. Nena McConnell, Mr. Jerry M. Penninger, Mrs. Julia
Richburg, Mr. Gary J. Rogers, and Mr. Jeffery W. Wilson for the 2011-2012 school year. The motion was
carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.

ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Rev. Norman Gamble that the meeting be

adjourned. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote. The meeting was adjourned
at10:20 a. m.
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